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2021-22 Executive 

President-  Sandy Corey 

Vice President –  Janet Wright 

Past President- Ellen Armour 

Registrar – Trisha Robinson 

Secretary –  Diane Scott 

Treasurer-  Kim Reeleder 

Website:   http://www.woodsockquiltguild.weebly.com 
 

Committees: 

Community Quilts –  Susan Smith 

Fat Quarter Draw : Krystyn Davis 

Web Site:  Marilyn Sarchfield & Jolene Clark 

Phone Committee: Linda Markey & Terry Dickinson 

Refreshments: Ann Grant 

Sunshine:  Linda McAffee 

Photography:  Dorothy Davis 

Library: Ellen Armour 

Program:  Judy Boyd & Bev Ketch 

Newsletter: Estelle Wilson 

Booking Instructors: Ellen Armour 

Retreat: Diane Scott & Janet W 

Legacy – Suzanne Hunter but still OPEN 

Super Saturday: Nancy London 

CQA Guild rep – Sandy Corey 

 

WQG has a new e-mail address.  woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com 

Make sure you are getting your messages.   

 

AGENDA 

http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
mailto:woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com


Call to Order 

Welcome 

Guests and new members 

Correspondence 

Approval of Agenda, as published in newsletter 

Approval of Minutes, as published in newsletter 

Business arising from the minutes 

Approval of treasurer should report, as published in the newsletter 

New Business 

Approval of committee reports, as published in newsletter 

Super Saturday 

Senior Quilting 

Library 

Instructors –    NOVEMBER  MEETING CANCELLED 

Upcoming events                                                               

Any other business 

Program 

Show and Tell 

Fabric  Draw 

Adjournment 

* Break will be at 8:00 pm. 

    
* * * * * * * * * * 
President’s Message: 
Well, here we go again! We have cancelled the November meeting because it just doesn’t seem safe to have it. 
Sigh! We are assessing each month whether it is safe to hold a meeting, or not. Until we see each other again, 
please stay safe and sew on. Sandy 
 
 
 
Instructor’s Report: 

Due to Covid change we had to cancel Darcy Hunters workshop on October.  I think at 
this point we should wait until January  2022. 

I hope in the new year we can start searching for instructors to come in on a Saturday. 

Ellen 

 

LIBRARY REPORT 

Just a friendly reminder that books are due back the next month, if you want it for longer please let me know. 

The following members have books outstanding,   

some are from 2019 



6/19  Quilt with Tula& Angela --Linda Steeves 

11/19 Fast quilts from fat quarters --Charlotte Cook 

11/19 Scrap basket sensations- Charlotte Cook 

11/19 All over Patterns - Donna Lawrence 

12/19 Pineapple Play -- Gayle Ebbett 

12/19 One roll Moda Allstars- Cathy Brennan 

 

Others are from our last few meetings in 2020 

1/20 Longarm quilting workbook-Krystyn Davis 

1/20 Vintage Christmas- Jean Cummings 

1/20 Big book of table toppers-Jean Cummings 

1/20 Simply Retro-Marilyn Sarchfield 

2/20 Christmas figs- Krystyn Davis 

2/20 the Splendid Sampler- Reta Schmitt 

2/20 Red and White quilting Shirley Renouf 

2/20 Fig tree Quilts- Krystyn Davis 

2/20 Quilting the Lodge look-Janet VanSpiugeleu 

2/20 Missuri Star Early Winter-Marilyn Sarchfield 

2/20 Mini Marvels- Marylin Sarchfield 

2/20 Making Welsh quilts-Shirley Renouf 

2/20 Log cabin quilts- Janet VanSpiugeleu 

2/20 Here Comes Spring- Doreen Antworth 

2/20 Missouri Star Summer- Cathy Brennan 

10/20 Christmas at Buttermilk Creek-Terry Dickinson 

3/20 Scraps plus one- Donna Lawrence 

3/20 Small and Scrappy- Donna Lawrence 

3/20 Strip your stash- Donna Lawrence 

If you are sure you have brought the book back, please look in the library books and see if it was put back 
without its card.   

 

Library Report (For November) 

October  I picked up a book called A Season to Taste Quilts to Warm your Home all year long. 



NOVEMBER I came across a sale while on Vacation. 

10 minute blocks 

Machine Quilting in Sections 

A Change of Seasons and 

Countdown to Christmas 

If anyone wants any of these books I can arrange to meet up with you when I come to Woodstock or maybe I 
can drop them off with Janet W at the Pawn shop.Remember if you want me to order a certain book let me 
know the name of the book and the Author.  Send me an email   ellenarmour63@yahoo.com  or on Facebook 
under my name or the quilt guilds Facebook page. 

Thanks Ellen 

Program :Our challenge for  December is to make a Christmas snowglobe block. Use your 
imagination and create something special. 

 Quilt Retreat 

WQG Retreat Report November 
Due to COVID 19 restrictions the decision was made to cancel retreat for this year.  We did have 29 signed up 
to go.  Money was returned to all. 
Hopefully for 2022 we will be able to bring in Sherida Giddings. 
See you next year 6-9 October 2022. 
 
Janet W. and Diane S. 
 

Retreat Dates; (Revised) 
- October 6- 9, 2022 (looking for a new hostess) 
-October 19 -22, 2023 
- October 3-7, 2024 
-October 2-6, 2025 
 
Super Saturday Program: 

Here are some things we want to do as soon as we are allowed to use the church vestry: 

Linda MacAffee:- Art quilt wall hanging 

Debbie Flewelling :- Advanced free motion quilting 
Judy Boyd:- Faux Log Cabin 
Dorothy Davis/ Trish R. :- Selvage bags or pot holders or other things 
Charlotte Cook:- Patchwork crazy scrap quilting 
Maxine O’Donnell:- Class ½ square triangles – flying geese 
Cheryl Petreman: Scrappy quilt with leaves under clear stuff 
Later:  We will like to have a Judy Neimeyer representative give a tutorial on paper piecing. 
Submitted by Nancy London       
 

Home Challenge 



What seems like a decade ago, I issued a challenge called HOME.  Make anything that reminds you of "HOME".  We 
did have half a dozen people participate. 
Our quilt show is now being planned and the theme is HOME (surprise surprise!!)  So the Home display at the quilt 
show is going to be very very small.  So to try to rectify that, I am issuing another HOME challenge and calling it X2 LOL. 
CHALLENGE : Make anything quilty that reminds you of home.  Have the item completely finished for the February 

meeting. They will be put on display at the meeting and members will vote on them.  Prizes will be awarded 😋  
Previous HOME items can not be re-submitted. 
 

WWQG Quilt Show "HOME" at AYR Motor 
 
Your quilt show committee consists of Diane S, Janet M and Janet W. Janet W donated the fabric and the 3 made the 
blocks for the raffle quilt. Janet M & Diane put the top together. Sandy C donated the batt and beautifully quilted it 
while Trisha R made the label and bound it. It is strikingly beautiful!! 
 
 We have made a list and checked it twice! We are in desperate need to fill the chairs for the show. I realize that there 
will be lots of helpers the days of the show. I realize you are busy (LIKE ME) but if we want to pull off a quilt show we 
need chair people to help out now. Here is what we have vacant: 
 
  -Advertising big job would be nice to have 2 people 
 
 -Tickets - they are ordered and will be passed out at the meeting with a photo 
 
 - Set up (going to get the racks, bringing them in and setting them somewhat up at AYR 
 
- Hanging the quilts (hoping to have students help again) 
 
 -Tear down - Bev Ketch needs a helper 
 
 -Vendors - 
 
 
 A BIG thank you to Susan Hayden for doing pre-registration again and Marilyn Sarchfield for helping her. Thank you 
Ann Grant for helping Susan register the quilts the day of drop off.  Ellen Key has graciously accepted the chair for 
looking after the volunteers. Cathy Simister will be looking after refreshments. Trisha R will be photographer and will 
be making all the awards (all 8!!!!) So please contact Janet at wsnapo@hotmail.com or call 325-2209 and let her know 
what chair you can help fill. 
 
Monetarily we have spent a total of $38.71 in the raffle quilt (backing). 
 
The tickets were printed by a guild member's business for a cost of $172.50 for a total to date of $211.21 
 
The rent for Ayr  Motor will be $1500.00   
 
 We will be handing out tickets to all members at the meeting along with a photo of the raffle quilt. 
 
Thanks, Janet W, Janet M, Diane S.   
 
 
5” charm swap   
Choose a good quality fabric that is in the guidelines, preferably pre washed. Square up. Cut one 5” strip from the 
width of fabric. Cut off all salvages. Sub cut into eight 5” squares. Set one aside for yourself. Place 7 charms into a ziploc 
bag and place your name and the name of the swap in or on the bag. ie Janet W blue 



 
You may do multiple sets (up to 3) within each section, but each set must be a different fabric. Only good quality fabric 
cut accurately.  You may turn in the whole year at once if you wish also. 
 
Nov – orange - all over color is orange, prints allowed, lights to darks 
Dec – Purple - all over color is purple, prints allowed, lights to darks 
Jan– pink - all over color is pink, prints allowed, lights to darks 
Feb – pastel - all over color is pastel, prints allowed, lights only 
March – green - all over color is green, prints allowed, lights to darks 
April – red - all over color is red, prints allowed, lights to darks 
May – gray - all over color is gray, prints allowed, lights to darks 
June – Anything goes, any color (good way to dump the ones you didn’t like) 
Janet W swap hostess 
 

November Sunshine Report: 
No cards sent out in October.  Linda 
 
 
Registrar’s Report, November, 2021 
 
Membership increased by four returning members in October.  Welcome back to Kim Foster, Joycelyn 
Whiteway, Charlotte Cook and Christel Frischmuth. 
 
Members wishing to pay their dues in November will be able to drop off membership dues ($20.00, 
check or cash) in an envelope to Janet Wright at Don’s Pawn shop, 454 Main Street, or you can e-transfer 
it to Janet.    Last year’s membership cards and receipts, along with this year’s cards and receipts will be 
distributed to members at the next meeting whenever we are able to have it. 
Just a reminder, if you plan to exhibit in the Quilt show you must be a member in good standing, which 
means you must pay your membership dues which is $20.00 for all or part of the quilting year. 
 
Hopefully we will be able to meet in December.  Stay safe, wear your masks, wash your hands often, 
remember to distance and be kind to everybody and if you are not fully vaccinated, please do.   
When and if we meet again, you will be required to show proof-of-vaccination in order to attend guild 
meetings. 
 
Trisha R. 
 
Quilting at Riverside, November 2021 
 
If any member is interested in volunteering to quilt with the seniors at Riverside, please contact me, 
a.s.a.p. at trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net.  or  call me at 328-6878.   The dates for November are, 
Tuesday, November 9th and Tuesday, November 23rd.   If these sessions are cancelled for this month I 
will contact you by phone or e-mail. 
Volunteers need to come to the main dining room at 12:50 p.m. and work with the seniors until tea 
time which usually begins around 2:00 p.m.  If you are able to stay for tea and cookies and socialize with 
the seniors, that would be great too.  We usually finish around 2:30 p.m. or earlier. 
 
Thank you for your help in making this activity possible for our seniors. 



Trisha R. 
  
 
Cat Bed Co-ordinator: (JANE) 
30 pet beds taken to Dunroamin and 30 to the SPCA in PlasterRock/Arthurette. 
 
 
 
 

 The end 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 


